
Minutes of CMAC Board Meeting

June 19, 2017 – 6:00-8:00 p.m.
Held at Yankee Grill, Renton, Washington

Board Members Present/Not Present:
1. Brian Janssen
2. Dave Derwin
3. Rob Wright
4. Andy Caine

5. Andy Stines

6. Eric Van Valkenburg
7. Kelly McCann.

8. Maureen Valasses
9. Barney Cohen

10. Tracy Ballweber

11. Tom Loeser

12. Clark Lindsay – not present

13. Tom Honeybone – not present

14. KC Holm – not present

15. Peter O’Kane – not present

Invited Guests:

Dale Koetke – Program Administrator

Alan Lauba – Program Director

Laura Derwin – Director of Advancement (Sponsorship/Fundraising)

Approval of minutes
D. Derwin motion to approve the minutes from the last Board meeting.  Motion seconded by A. Caine.  Unanimously approved by remaining Board members.
Reporting / Action Items
Program Administrator

· Refunds have been completed.
· Invoices for timing straps – deposits go back if you’re not going to use – most didn’t come back.
· New folks pay at registration.
· Getting close on some of the off-site open items.  Fall picnic – need a date (per A. Lauba); 10th of September? 10 a.m. physical testing and then the picnic to follow?
· Lose people from testing to picnic per L. Derwin.
· Will follow up with KC Holm.
· Looking for Board volunteer for the Spring banquet.  T. Ballweber sated she will assist.

· KC Holm to continue as parent representative.  

· Need a volunteer to assist with the Spyder jacket order?  A. Stines volunteered himself and his wife E. Stines to assist K. McCann with jacket order this year.
· Need to spray shacks for ants.  B. Janssen offered to handle this.
· Parent meeting time and date needs to be set; currently looking at Saturday, December 2, 2017.
Advancement Report
· Ticket sales coming out – just need to check pricing – more options as far as 8 or 10 tops (180 people max).
· Trying to procure main items.
· Special table items – VIP table – sells by the seat; upgraded wines, etc., with B. Janssen, A. Lauba, etc.
· A table is either $750 or $900 per table.
· A. Lauba to try and recruit some of the traditional ski racer players (McNabb, others).

· Important note: who do we know outside of the club to invite (open seating) unless reserved table.
· Family style meal – should speed things up.  KC Holm put together the menu.
· May need extra space – live music.
· Wine bottle donation (on ticket purchase tab on website).  

· Chocolate roulette instead of magic squares.
· A. Caine may have a connection with Sugar Mountain – looking for 100+ bars.
· Received a diamond bracelet as a donation ($3500 value).
· Need connections with people.
· Work with B. Cohen – 2 year sponsorship with his company.
Program Directors Report

· Proposed Saturday race program
· 10 families responded that would commit to Saturday program.  Anticipate up to 20+ kids (will need to start with 2 coaches – considering Lilly and McKenzie with Lilly leading and with M. Dahlem oversight).
· The Saturday program will mirror the Sunday race program.
· Anticipated start is December 10, 2017; (gives them 2 weekends before camp).
· M. Dahlem interested in leading the effort, which would be a good choice because we can bring them together during the Christmas Camp.
· Per A. Lauba, consider allowing Lilly being the U12 coach and M. Dahlem may not be able to work on Saturdays; we just need to make sure everything is running well, but will still need to be under one umbrella of leadership though.  T. Loeser stated that there needs to be one person over Mighty Mites.  
· A. Lauba asked the board to consider racers who race on both Saturday and Sunday and Saturday could be an add-on at a discount.

· T. Loeser stated that we need to be careful of too much training for young kids.  A. Lauba responded that it is up to the coaches to make sure that free skiing and race training are balanced per USSA guidelines.
· Saturday is a longer season and easier on families; might have a large Saturday Mighty Mites program.
· 2017/18 Proposed Schedule of Races (see Alan’s race schedule).
· Alan discussed the proposed PNSA race schedule. 

· Masters will create their own schedule; Lower Bull Run is not a good option.
· Mighty Mite race on Martin Luther King holiday.
· Discussed dates for the Mighty Mite slalom race.
· Sally McNabb will likely be on March 3, 2018.
· March 10, 2018 – No Bull (includes SL, GS, SG?).
· Evergreen Cup Qualifiers (SPAC – Stevens (2x); Meadows – Mt. Hood).
· U16 / on FIS schedule – can’t amend.
· Travel policy will be the same as last year and this was agreed to by the Board.
· The camps are showing great attendance and great staff.  Should make budget. 

· Parent requests for special roommates will be addressed by A. Lauba.
· Code of conduct will be strictly enforced.
· There were some reports of racers out late at U16 Championship.  A. Lauba will be looking into this.
· Physical training
· Wednesday evening with S. McCartney.  This is personalized training from a great instructor and racers U14 and up should take advantage of this.
Financial Update

· R. Wright walked the Board through the Financial Budget report.  The following was also discussed:
· R. Wright asked the Board to consider where we should invest idle cash and the Board agreed that we should have a policy around this.

· Budget approved unanimously by the Board.
· R. Wright asked for a copy of the current insurance policy.
Adjournment: ~ 8:00 p.m.

· B. Janssen asked the Board whether the scheduled August Board meeting was necessary or whether we should cancel re-adjourn at the September meeting.  The Board unanimously approved the motion to cancel the August Board meeting.

· Motion to adjourn the meeting: Proposed Mr. Janssen, Seconded by Mr. Stines, approved unanimously.

Executive Session

· The Executive Committee went into executive session following the Board meeting.

